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	AFTERFEAST OF THE TRANSFIGURATION
AUGUST 7, 2016

	EPISTLE
Rom. 15:1-17

	GOSPEL
Matt. 9:27-35

	Tone 6

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	7th Sunday after Pentecost. Afterfeast of the Transfiguration. Martyr Dometius of Persia and two disciples (363). Finding of the Relics of St. Mitrophán, first Bishop of Vorónezh (1832). Ven. Pimen (Pæmen) the Much-ailing, of the Kiev Caves (Near Caves – 1110). Ven. Pimen, Faster, of the Kiev Caves (Far Caves – 13th – 14th c.). St. Merkúry, Bishop of Smolensk (Kiev Caves – Near Caves 1239). Martyrs Marinus the soldier and Asterius the Senator, at Cæsarea in Palestine (260). Ven. Hor. (Horus) of the Thebaïd (Egypt – ca. 390). Virgin Potamia the Wonderworker. Ven. Dometius of Philotheou (Mt. Athos – 16th c.). The “VALAAM” Icon of the Most-holy Theotokos (1897).

	Sunday
	Aug
	7
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Afterfeast of the Transfiguration

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	Saturday
	Aug
	13
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	Parish Council Meeting

	Sunday
	Aug 
	14
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Forefeast of the Dormition

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	Monday
	Aug
	15
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy – Dormition – Blessing of Flowers

	Tuesday
	Aug
	16
	10:30a
	Bl. Mka. Olga Prayer Group - Akathist

	Saturday
	Aug 
	20
	4:30p
	Memorial Service – 40th Day – Protodeacon Basil Safchuk

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chapter Meeting

	The Altar Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents Charles and Annie Nemesh and Brother Dr. Walter Nemesh. May Their Memory be Eternal!

The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh loving memory of parents Charles and Annie Nemesh and Brother Dr. Walter Nemesh. May Their Memory be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Aug 7

Taylor
Corbin
Borger
Hydock
Aug 14

G&T Jacobsen
S. Jacobsen
Prose
Freimann
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Aug 7

J. Sokich
M. Phinney
V. Lutes
P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Aug 14

C. Berencz
D. Rodak
C.German
G. Freimann

&

K. Phinney
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Aug 7
SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK
Aug 14

SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK


	DORMITION: We will celebrate Divine Liturgy and blessing of flowers on Monday, August 15th, at 10:00 am for the Dormition of the Theotokos. Mark your Calendars and plan to attend!

	BLESSED MATUSHKA OLGA PRAYER GROUP: will meet Tuesday, August 16th, at 10:30 am for Akathist. 

	MEMORIAL SERVICE: There will be a 40th day Memorial Service for Protodeacon Basil Safchuk on Saturday, August 20th at 4:30pm. 

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & baby Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove;  Zachary Firestone & Bekka Bleinberger;  Julie Flick; Claire & Baby German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich;  and Don & Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate) and Archimandrite Athanasy;  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy, and friends Ellen & Sherrie Garrett;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Sharon Sielinski’s friend, Nichole, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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MEMORY ETERNAL:  Cathryn Tatusko peacefully fell asleep in the Lord the evening of Tuesday, August 3rd, after her long struggle with cancer. Cathy was pivotal in passing Virginia's Breast Density Inform law which will go on to help save many lives from late stage cancer diagnoses. She and Wayne have been pillars in the St. Mark Community and have lovingly filled many roles and responsibilities. Recently, Wayne and Cathy served as members of our Iconography Committee and were instrumental in completion of our Iconography project. Cathy was a member of the St. Mark Choir and was a faithful and God-fearing woman. She will be very much missed by her Parish, family and friends.  Please keep Cathy, Wayne, and the Tatusko and Dorsey families in your prayers.

	NEW BABY! Congratulations to Katie, Theo and Astrid Sheppard. Elowen Marie Sheppard was born on July 25th at 5:16 am. Mom and Baby are doing well. Astrid is thrilled. Dad is taking good care of all. The Sheppard’s would like to thank all for their prayers and best wishes, as well as the many families who have blessed them with meals.

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Jo Anna Balamaci’s Father Champ Alexander Middleton fell asleep in the Lord on Sunday, July 24th, after a long battle with cancer. Please keep him and the Balamaci family in your prayers.

	NATIONAL STOCK AWARDS WINNERS: National Stock Award drawing was held last weekend at the Convention in Chicago. John and Pat Ihnat won 2nd prize of $100.  Congratulations! And thanks everyone who supported this fundraising effort.

	FOCA NEWS: St. Mark FOCA's contribution of $1,000 to the "Gifts of Love" collection brought the total on the National FOCA Convention floor to $9,681.00. National FOCA decided to round it up to $10,000.00. The Alaska Bishop was delighted. Thanks to all of you who helped us get those Yupik language Orthodox coloring books for Alaska! For those of you who attend the annual Novogodny Ball, this past year's profits went to buy paddle boats for St. Tikhon's Camp.

	MAKE A DIFFERENCE FOR LIFE! If you have extra time and are a good listener, consider becoming a daytime volunteer counselor at the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center.  Last year, counselors at the center helped 91 women contemplating abortion to choose life.  Training consists of 8 classes held on Mon/Thurs from 7-10PM on July 28, August 1, 4, 8, 11, 15, 18, 22.  For details, call Jackie Stippich, Exec. Director at 301-963-6223.

	PRAYER REQUEST:  Matthew Jones will be studying abroad in Moscow, Russia from July 9th to August 12th.  Please pray for his health and safety.  Thank you, Renee Zabela

	FOCA CHAPTER MEETING: will take place Saturday, August 20th, immediately following Vespers. Mark your calendars and plan to attend!

	2016 BAZAAR LUCKY DRAW DONATIONS:  It may seem early but it’s time to start thinking about the 2016 Bazaar.  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar. Personal gifts or cash will also be accepted, which will be used to purchase gift cards. Also, if you have a talent like knitting, embroidering, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, it would be appreciated immensely. Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Feel free to contact Lucky Draw chairperson, Vicky Jacobsen, with questions or for suggestions at: jacobsen.vicky@gmail.com. Donations can be given to any Jacobsen or Prose family member, just let them know it's for the LUCKY DRAW.  Thank you all for all your help and support.  -Vicky Jacobsen

	BAZAAR CHRISTMAS/GIFT TABLE: We will be accepting high-quality homemade Christmas and gift items for this table.  If you do woodworking, candle or soap making, embroidery, needlework, knitting, crocheting, pysanky eggs or any other similar crafts, please consider making something for this table.

	SS. PETER & PAUL BAZAAR: Mark your calendars! Ss. Peter and Paul Orthodox Church of Potomac, MD, will hold their 33rd annual Middle Eastern Bazaar on September 23 – 26, 2016. Authentic Food, Music, Tours and Kids Activities! Bring the whole family! For more information and hours: http://www.peterpaulpotomac.org/bazaar.html.

	SAVE THE DATE: St. James Orthodox Church in Westminster, Maryland, will be celebrating their 10 year anniversary on October 22nd, 2016. They will have Vespers at 5:00pm followed by a banquet from 6:00pm to 9:00pm at the Best Western Conference Center in Westminster, Maryland. They will be putting together a commemorative journal. If you would like more information on the journal or the event, please visit their website: http://stjamesorthodoxchurch.org/anniversary/.

	THANK YOU! To everyone who expressed interest in the Nationals Faith Day Event, tickets have been purchased! Five parishioners from St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church in McLean, VA , will be joining us for the event. This should be an exciting date filled with fun, faith and fellowship!
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